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2022 Diary 

 

April 
 
Thur 7 Å LT4 Easter Market 
 
Fri 8 Å Last Day Term 1 
    2.30pm Dismissal  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mon 25 Å ANZAC Day Holiday 
 
Tue 26 Å Term 2 commences 
 
Fri 29 Å AFL Gala Day 
  (selected students) 
 

May 
 
Fri 6 Å Motherôs Day Stall 
 
Tue 10 Å NAPLAN  
   commences 

 
  
Wow! What a fun filled fortnight we have had! 
 

It was great to see a number of families enjoying the grounds last Thursday     
evening at our whole school picnic. Thank you to the Community Liaison       
committee for making this happen. The students definitely enjoyed the bubble   
activity and I particularly enjoyed seeing people coming together just to óchatô and 
catch up. The Community Liaison Committee are always trying to find ways to 
connect the community, so if you have any ideas, please drop them a line! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The fun continued this week with the Prep Phonics Parade (see attached) and the 
House Cross Country which was run by all students with great enthusiasm. Thank 
you to all helpers who came along to supervise the track or support the runners and 
to Mrs Dean and the teachers for helping our students to become óCross Countryô  
fit.  
 

The Results for Cross Country are:  Waratah 122 
      Acacia  108 
      Hakea    99 

    Hovea       88 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
  

 

 
Uniform Shop 

 
Opening Hours 

 
Monday:        8.30-9am 

 
Wednesday:       3.15-3.45pm 

https://www.facebook.com/RingwoodHeightsPrimarySchool
https://www.instagram.com/ringwoodheightsprimaryschool/
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The Cross Country track was the main job at our 
Working Bee on Saturday 26 which meant the students 
could run on the track safely. Thanks to Peter Dechene 
for his coordination. The other completed tasks         
included filling the Prep sandpit, clearing gutters, 
working in the kitchen garden and topping up our   
central garden boxes with mulch.  
 

Thanks to the following families and teachers; 
Dechene, Tsoi, Capuano, Griffen, 
Lumsden, Ramage, Ridley,       
Crompton, Morton, Thompson,      
Logan, Beveridge, Clarke,         
Mrs Dean and Ms Schumann. 
 

We appreciate your help!  
 

Thankyou Parentsô Club 
 

It has been a fabulous week of good cheer and Easter 
celebrations. Our Parentsô Club have 
worked tirelessly to ensure the Easter 
Raffle and Hot Cross Bun orders have 
all been very successful. A Special 
thankyou to the Easter Bunny who will     
visit classrooms tomorrow. 
 

Best Wishes and Congratulations 
 

I would like to extend my very best wishes to           
Ms Morgan and Mr Sam Lucas who 
will both finally get to say óI doô 
during the holidays. Congratulations 
Jess and Sam and best wishes for a 
magnificent wedding and future  
together. 
 

Happy Easter 
 

Iôd like to wish you all a very Happy Easter. For those 
of you fortunate enough to get away to enjoy a holiday 
break, travel safely and we will see you all back on 
Tuesday 26 April for the first day of Term Two. 
 

Reminder : Term 1 concludes this Friday at 2.30pm 

Kim Bride 
Principal 

Office News 
 

Medication 
A reminder that all student medication must be 
brought to the office by a parent/guardian and a     
medication authority form be filled in and signed.     
Please do not send medication to school in your 
childôs bag as it sometimes doesnôt make it to the     
office.  The medication form is attached to the      
newsletter. 
 

Payments 
Could all payments that are made directly to the 
school bank account have a clear reference and either 
an email sent to the school or paperwork returned.    

This is particularly important with the 2022 parent 
payments so that we can allocate the payments to the 
correct family, program or fund.     
 

Note ï itôs not too late to make a contribution to any 
of the programs if you havenôt already done so. The 
payment documentation is attached at the end of this 
newsletter.   
 

Arrive Late or Early Pickup 

Students who arrive late to school or are being 
picked up early need to be signed in/out of school 
using the iPad at the office. 
 

Kay Gardner 
Business Manager 

 

Golf Morning Report 
 

On Friday the 1st of April, Learning Team 4 went to 
Dorset Golf Course to play golf. There were 3         
rotations to do. The first one was practising our skills 
in the nets, the second rotation was playing Mini 
Golf and the last rotation was the driving range, 
where we all attempted to hit targets that were    
scattered around. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For the first                
rotation which  
was practicing  
in the nets we 
were in groups  
and we were  
just practising hitting golf balls 
with all different types of clubs. 
Next we did Mini golf, there 
were little courses that  
we attempted to face. Lastly, we did the driving 
range, where there were targets spread out around 
places and we tried to hit them. It was really fun! 
 

We had a really fun and enjoyable morning out, and 
we loved playing and practising golf.  
 

We would like to thank Mrs Dean for organizing this 
event, Mrs Clark and Mr Gore for helping run it, and 
lastly the Dorset Golf staff for an amazing             
experience. 

By Georgie and Jess  
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Cross Country Report 
 

On the 5th of April everyone ran cross country with 
bravery and courage. The senior school went up first, 
bright and early in the morning. After the race finished 
everybody was puffed out, it was so amazing to see 
the effort everyone put in. The teachers started     
counting up the scores, it was a close competition. 
 

¶ 1st place - Waratah on 122 points 
¶ 2nd place - Acacia on 108 points 
¶ 3rd place - Hakea on 99 points 
¶ 4th place - Hovea on 88 points 
 

Congratulations to the students who were placed and 
will be competing in the district Cross Country later in 
the year. 
 

After recess the house captains helped with the junior 
school cross country, which was amazing. They led 
warm up exercises and ran alongside the students, 
providing support and encouragement. We would like 
to congratulate grade 1 and 2 for their efforts and the 
preps on competing in their first cross country.  
 

Fun Fact: We found out that waratah is an Aboriginal 
word from Sydney.  
 

Thank you to Mrs Dean for her brilliant organisation, 
the staff for their help on the day, Facilities and 
Grounds committee for getting the track ready and the 
RHPS community for volunteering or offering support 
on the day. 
 

GO RINGERS! 

 

Easter Raffle 
 

We had a very successful Easter raffle raising $779.45 
for the school. 80 easter prize packs are going home 
with excited students this week. A big thank you to 

our generous families for donating        
goodies and purchasing raffle tickets, 
including a beautiful hamper from         
Mr. Dustin Halse MPôs office.  
 

Motherôs Day Stall 
 

Our Motherôs Day Stall is on Friday 6 May in the 
Multipurpose Room. There will be 
lots of wonderful goodies to spoil 
Mum. Gifts range from $1 - $4.  
Students remember to bring along 
money, no more than $10, and a bag 
to carry the gifts. 
 

Parents if you can lend a hand, there are lots of        
different ways you can assist: 
 

¶ Donating gifts, either handmade or new to sell at 
the Stall. Donations can be left at the office. 

¶ Volunteering at the Stall from 9am ï Midday in 
the Multipurpose Room. We require six or more 
helpers (great if some Dads can lend a hand) to 
greet students and help them select gifts.  

¶ Selling excess stock after school from 3.30 ï 
4.00pm (near little Top) so other siblings can 
purchase items. Three volunteers after school 
would be great. 

 

If you can help with any of the above, please get in 
touch with Sarah Marsh on 0409 009 542 or         
sarahmarsh11@hotmail.com. All offers of assistance 
and donations are greatly appreciated and help     
Parentsô Club raise funds for the school. All         
volunteers must have a Working with Children 
Check registered at the office and meet current     
Victorian COVID-19 vaccination guidelines. 
 

How To Contact Parentsô Club 
 

Join our Facebook group for regular reminders of    
upcoming events and fundraising activities:    
 

https://www.facebook.com/
RingwoodHeightsPrimarySchool/   

 

Call Sarah Marsh, President on 0409 009 542 or  
email: sarahmarsh11@hotmail.com 
Or leave a message at the office. 
 

Parentsõ Club 

Please note that whilst Ringwood Heights PS appreciates the financial support provided by the organisations advertising 
in Heights Happenings, the school does not necessarily endorse any of the products or services advertised.  No             
responsibility is accepted by the school for accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them!ò 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

mailto:sarahmarsh11@hotmail.com
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